Library Assessment Committee 
(Formerly Library Assessment Working Group)
Meeting Minutes 10/10/12
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: S.Avery, S. Braxton, M. Mallory, C. Philips, J. Strutz & J. Yu
Absent: L. Hinchliffe, L. Wiley


1. Update on assessment activities (from Assessment Coordinator as well as anything you think LAC should be aware of)

1.1 Jen and Sue have been working on the ARL Statistics 2011-2012 and ARL Special Collections Statistics 2011-2012. The deadline is October 15. After that we will be working on the Academic Library Survey (National Center for Education Statistics). The survey is due February 2013.

1.2 The Faculty Survey Implementation Working Group (S. Avery, C. Philips, S. Williams, L. Hinchliffe & J. Yu) is established. The working group will start in November and end after  we conduct the survey. Paula and AULs have recommended that we survey all faculty and library faculty. 

1.3 Jen has been and will continue to meet with various units and divisions to provide consultation for assessment. 

1.4 Jason talked to the committee about a survey that IT has been working on: Library IT Production Services Customer Service Questionnaire. The survey is at the draft stage. Before it goes live the IT will share it with the Library Assessment Committee for testing and suggestions.

2. Sweeps Week planning (Monday, Oct. 22 – Sunday, Oct. 28)
2.1 Jen shared some old documents that showed aggregated data from previous Sweep Weeks (FY 2011 and FY 2012) and an old Sweeps Week Program announcement (by Scott Walter). Jen asked the members to identify things that needed to be changed. 
2.2 The committee also examined the data from previous Sweeps Weeks and discussed the drawbacks of the sampling method (one week per semester, some subject specialists are “without” a location therefore might be left out during the Sweeps Week, etc.).
 
3. Library Assessment Grant
3.1 Jen shared information about the Library Assessment Grant - The fund is active. 

3.2 The committee discussed the ways to manage the grant:

3.2.1 Carissa shared experience on how the Research and Publication Committee (RPC) manages their grant – Carissa usually asked a RPC member to be in charge of receiving proposals. The members work mostly virtually. RPC doesn’t have a schedule/timeline for submitting proposals. Carissa recommended looking at how Strategic Communication and Marking Committee has structured “cycles” for call for proposals and awards.
3.2.2 Carissa also suggested that the committee discuss and prepare for questions that potential applicants might ask: What’s the maximum award? What’s a reasonable amount for an individual project vs. a project for a department/unit? 
3.2.3 The committee discussed the idea of encouraging proposals that will use assessment to meet a goal in the library’s strategic plan. But at the same time don’t limit too much so we can get most proposals possible.
3.2.4 The committee discussed the idea of perhaps sending out a call for proposal later this semester and be able to award projects that start in Spring 2013. Depending on how much fund we spend after the first call, perhaps we can have another round of call for proposals later in Spring 2013.

4. Meeting schedule for Spring
We ran out of time. Meeting schedule discussion will be added to the agenda for our next meeting in November.
